Special Council Meeting June 4, 2013 7:30 p.m. City of Oswego

Present: Councilmembers Susan Bringle, Jane Rea, Dee Brown, Bill Owens, Darren Tynan and Kelly Vance with Mayor Glenn Fischer presiding. Clerk Cheri Peine.

The special meeting was called to consider an ordinance that would allow for temporary alcoholic liquor permits; and to consider approval for an event that would involve the sale of alcoholic liquor (5% beer) at an event at the Fairgrounds for the Biking Across Kansas event on June 14, 2013.

After discussion of an ordinance entitled, "An ordinance to amend the City Code of the City of Oswego, Chapter 3, Beverages by adding Article 7, Temporary Alcoholic Liquor Permits in the City of Oswego, Kansas", Tynan made a motion and Brown seconded to approve the ordinance.

Yes – Brown, Tynan and Bringle

No – Owens, Vance and Rea

Mayor Fischer broke the tie with a yes vote. Motion carried.

Brown made a motion and Tynan seconded to authorize Nick Phillips to sale beer under the new temporary alcoholic liquor permit ordinance at the Fairgrounds on June 14, 2013.

Yes – Brown, Tynan and Bringle

No – Vance, Rea and Owens

Mayor Fischer broke the tie with a yes vote. Motion carried.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m. on motion by Owens and second by Brown. Motion carried.

	Glenn Fischer, Mayor	
Attest:		
Cheri R. Peine, City Clerk		